
Central High School Alumni Association 
Minutes of Meeting of May 9, 2023     

Held at Central High School 
 

 
 Meeting was called to order by President Eugene Richmond at 5:32pm 

In attendance were: Eugene Richmond, Anna Marie Richmond, Jayne O’Brien, Paul 
O’Brien, Sharon Morris, Deb Bush, G. Gail Davis, Paul Dolan, Steve Bianchi, Kevin 
Varella, Lyle Perra and Sal Masiello.   
 

 Minutes of previous meeting: 
The minutes of the April 18th meeting were read by Secretary Sal Masiello and 
approved on a motion by Jayne O’Brien, seconded by Sharon Morris. 
 

 Treasurer’s Report: 
Treasurer Jayne O’Brien noted the following. There was no activity in the Grant 
Fund or the Scholarship Fund.  Beginning and ending balances were Grant Fund, 
$3,789.81 and the Scholarship Fund, $13,918.78.  The General Fund had a 
beginning balance of $898.85, with deposits of $15.00 and expenses of $371.94 
(Staples Office Supply), $10.00 (paypal) leaving a balance of $531.91. The Athletic 
Hall of Fame started with a balance of $4,599.71 with receipts of $5,040.00, 
leaving an ending balance of $9,639.71. The total balance as of May 9, 2023 in the 
Washington Trust account was $27,880.21. The report was accepted on a motion 
by Sal Masiello, seconded by Paul O’Brien.  
 

 Scholarship Committee: 
Chairman Paul Dolan noted that they had received thirteen completed applications 
in the required time.  The committee has awarded nine of these students 
scholarships in the amount of $1,500 each.  These scholarships will be awarded 
during the Awards ceremony on May 25th.  Students will be advised of the material 
that must be forwarded to the association before payment will be made in August. 
Paul noted that any scholarship recipient not completing these requirements will 
have their scholarship revoked.  The total of any revoked scholarships will then be 
divided amongst the other recipients. 
 

 Hall of Fame Committee Update:  
Chairman Steve Bianchi reported the banquet preparations continue and he noted 
that the plaques will be in during the middle of May.  Jayne O’Brien noted to date 
there are 89 paid tickets.  Steve Bianchi noted that the committee will be meeting 
immediately after the alumni meeting today. 



 Events Committee: 
There was nothing new to report. 
 

 New Business: 
There was no new business to discuss. 
 

 Old Business: 
Mention was made by President Richmond regarding the resignation of secretary 
Sal Masiello.  President Richmond noted that the elections will be delayed until the 
June meeting.  President Richmond asked that a letter be sent out to all members 
regarding the lack of participation and possible dissolution of the association.  This 
letter will be sent to all members by Secretary Sal Masiello. The dissolution motion 
will be made at the June meeting if there is no change. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:08pm on a motion by Sal Masiello, seconded by 
Jayne O’Brien. 


